
PORT OF SILVERDALE 
RESOLUTION NO. 2020 - ():,) 

ADOPTING 2020 COMPREHENSIVE PLAN 
WHEREAS: 

1. In October 2007 the Port of Silverdale ("Port") adopted Resolution No. 2007-06 updating the 

Port's Comprehensive Plan, and in March 2014 the Port adopted Resolution No. 2014-01 again 

updating the Port's Waterfront Comprehensive Plan. 

2. Pursuant to the Port's Comprehensive Plan, in 2014 and 2016 the Port acquired additional 

properties along Byron Street, thereby enabling the next planning phase of specific uses and 

designs in the waterfront area of Port property south of Byron Street in Silverdale. 

3. In 2016 and 2017 the Port got input from persons with residential, commercial, sailing, rowing, 

power boating, hand powered watercraft, festivals, passive enjoyment and other interests to 

assist the Port in identifying specific uses and their possible locations on Port properties. 

4. In 2018 the Port advertised through a competitive process for a planning consultant to assist in 

updating the Comprehensive Plan, and in 2019 the Port retained the services of Rice Fergus 

Miller and Art Anderson Associates (Planning Team) for this purpose. The Planning Team met on 

numerous occasions with the Port Commissioners, interested citizens, experts in environmental 

matters, and other governmental entities, and in August 2019 presented the Port with a draft 

revised Comprehensive Plan. 

5. The Port retained the services of a professional grant writer so that the proposed plan would 

meet grant requirements for future implementation. The draft plan was augmented with a 

Capital Improvement element for this purpose and in Ja
1
nuary 2020 was approved for grant 

purposes upon adoption by the Port. 

6. The Port is actively pursuing with Kitsap County Public Works the possible relocation of the 

county sewer pump station onto Port property and it')to a joint use facility that is in a predesign 

phase involving a series of community meetings. 

NOW, THEREFORE, it is hereby RESOLVED, by the Port Commission of the Port of Silverdale that 

the Port of Silverdale 2020 Comprehensive Plan is hereby adopted as the Port' s Comprehensive Plan 

for the future acquisition and development of Port of Silverdale properties. 

ADOPTED by the Port Commission of the Port of Silverdale, Kitsap County, Washington at its 

regular open public meeting held on February 20, 2020. 

Commissioner 
Ed Scholfield, 
Commissioner 

Caleb Reese, 
Commissioner 


